CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, August 27, 2017
Call to Order:

CSA President Helen Jillson called the meeting to order at 4:15pm on this date at the home of Ed and Kathy Siranosian, 25 Weathervane Lane.
Election of Directors:

Paper ballots were collected and tallied by Beth Houlihan and Kandi Zarba.

Introduction of New Members:

These new neighbors were present and introduced themselves: Jim Head and Anne Cote, Alan and Helen Miller, Dennis and Jayne Burke.
Secretary’s Report:

The minutes of the August 27, 2016 annual meeting were accepted as read by Kathy Siranosian.
Treasurer’s Report: 

Hank Oheim reported a total balance of $142,002.86 on 8/27/17. The checking account balance was $57,400.53 and the money market account balance was $84,602.33. (See attached Treasurer’s report).

Financial Audit Statement:

The financial audit statement was read by Peggy Gorton.

Review/Vote on Proposed 2018 Budget:

Hank reviewed the proposed budget for 2018 with the membership. (See attached 2018 budget.)

A motion was made and seconded to accept the treasurer’s report, the financial audit statement, and the proposed budget. The motion passed unanimously.
Election Results for Board of Directors
Ed Collupy, John Dashuta, and Mike Myers were elected to three-year terms to expire in 2020.
Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Kathy Siranosian as Secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. The slate was accepted unanimously.
Committee Reports:
· Area Development & Home Approval: Ed Siranosian reported that over the past year, plans have been approved for: two major renovations, two minor exterior changes, one new roof, one sunroom addition, one new shed, and the construction of one new home. He reminded membership to seek CSA approval before proceeding with home building and major renovations and that all relevant information is available at the website, www.CarletonShores.com. Ed also said that Joel Magrini will now serve as chair of the Area Development & Home Approval Committee. The Board thanked Ed for his many years of service as chair of the committee.
· Roads & Grounds: Mike Myers reported that each year, half of the catch basins in the neighborhood are cleaned. He reminded membership that because CSA roads are plowed by the Town, they must meet Town requirements. Specifically, a 4-foot wide and 14-foot high clearance is required on all roadways. He also pointed out that it is the responsibility of homeowners to ensure that their frontage is mowed and properly maintained, and he asked dog owners to pick up after their dogs in the neighborhood and on the beach. A member asked Mike to check on a fallen tree and overgrown bushes on a lot on Lost Meadows.
Old Business
· Beach Security: Marianne DePamphilis reported that the Board hired the private security firm All Cape Security to patrol the beach parking lot and tennis court area 2-3 nights per week throughout the summer. This arrangement seems to be discouraging late, loud activity on the beach, and the Board plans to continue with All Cape Security next summer, including on July 4. (The July 4 shift will serve as a means of securing the beach parking lot for vehicles displaying valid CSA tags). Helen recognized those who volunteered for daytime parking lot monitoring on the weekends.
· Extent of CSA Beach: Helen reminded membership that the CSA neighborhood beach (named “0 Carleton Drive” on the town’s GIS map) extends about 400 feet along the shoreline, with the beach stairs roughly in the middle. She passed around copies of a map delineating the CSA beach location. The general rule in Massachusetts is that, with some limited exceptions (i.e., if you are engaging in “fishing, fowling, or navigation”), beach-goers cannot access any private beach area down to the low tide water mark without the permission of the beachfront property owner. 
· Sale of 2 Lost Meadows (tennis courts): Helen reported that the property at 2 Lost Meadows has been sold. The tennis court lease is good for two more years, regardless of who owns the property, according to the CSA attorney. Kathy reported that since the last Annual Meeting, a Tennis Court Subcommittee was formed to research options about maintaining tennis courts in the neighborhood. As part of that work, the membership was asked to complete an online survey this winter. 88 of 130 lots (68%) responded. 60 out of 88 said they are not willing to contribute financially to preserve tennis courts. The survey also gauged interest in five options:

· 33/88 said to drop tennis courts entirely

· 18 said to ask new owners to extend the lease

· 11 wanted CSA to purchase the lot

· 11 want CSA to build new tennis courts near the beach parking lot

· 1 preferred if courts were built on another resident’s lot

The membership thanked Amy Rogers for her work chairing the Tennis Court Subcommittee.
· Socials: The Board encouraged everyone to join in neighborhood activities, which now include a beach clean-up and family picnic at the beginning of the summer, a cocktail party in July, and a social following the annual meeting. We thanked Amy and Jim Rogers for hosting this year’s cocktail party, and also thanked Deb and Ed Collupy for volunteering to host next year. 
· Board Appointment: Helen reported that since Peter Fondulas has moved, the Board acted in accordance with the By-Laws and appointed Jayne Burke to fill the remainder of his term on the Board.
New Business:

· Beach Stairs: Mike Myers reported that the Board is considering replacing the beach stairs, possibly next year. He has a preliminary estimate of $20,000. He asked for people to contact him with suggestions. In the brief discussion that followed, one member said Azek would be preferable; another suggested that this project would provide an opportunity to research erosion mitigation around the stairs, as well.
· Recognitions: A member acknowledged Helen for her dedication and commitment to the neighborhood. The Board followed suit, recognizing Helen’s years of service as CSA President.
Motion to Adjourn
Meeting adjourned at 5:04 pm
